Severe Need Breakfast Fact Sheet 

Schools Food Authorities (SFA) may be eligible for a higher rate of reimbursement for breakfasts served to eligible children in the current school year based on USDA’s criteria for “severe need”. This higher rate of reimbursement is for individual school sites serving breakfast to a larger number of low-income students.   
To be eligible for Severe Need Breakfast reimbursement, the school site must meet the following criteria: 
· The site is participating in or starting a breakfast program.

· Forty percent or more of the lunches claimed at this site in the second preceding school year were served as free or reduced price meals. 

Requirements

An SFA must apply for each qualified site to participate in the Severe Need Breakfast Program on the annual program application. On each site application that qualifies, Severe Need Breakfast must be checked and the starting and ending dates for the program listed. The numbers of total free/reduced lunches and total lunches claimed during the second preceding year must be completed on the site application. For example, a site participating in the Severe Need Breakfast Program for SY 04-05 must record the number of free/reduced lunches and total lunches claimed for SY 02-03.        

Changes to the Provision: On June 30, 2004 the Child Nutrition and Reauthorization Act of 2004 was signed into law.  One important provision of the Act eliminates the previous cost-accounting requirements (10-day breakfast cost study and quarterly financial reports) that schools in low-income areas had to complete in order to receive extra “severe need” school breakfast reimbursements.  

If you have any questions, please contact Nutrition Services at (800)-731-2233 or (402)-471-2488.

Click below for the USDA memo about this provision:
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